
 
 
  Sports Car Club of New Hampshire 

     Minutes of the Meeting  
     Friday July 20th, 2012 
Submitted By Robert Pellerin 

 
Attending Members- Terry Murphy IV (Vice President), George Young (Treasurer),  
Robert Pellerin (Exec. Secretary), Dan Francis (Membership Dir.), Dave Estey (Auto-X Co-
Chair), Drew Young (Hillclimb Chair), John Santos, John Stevens, Antony Donovan, Curtis 
Hodgman, Dave Burden, Dave Patten, Denise Patten, Gary Brundrett 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:13pm by Terry Murphy IV. 
 
Executive Secretary, no corrections to be made, motion to accept made by Drew Young, second by  
Dave Estey 
 
Membership Report was given by Dan Francis. 137 members, not all membership cards have been sent 
out yet. Terry Murphy suggests that all cards need to be sent out ASAP it being the middle of the year. 
 
Treasury Report was given by George Young, motion to accept made by John Stevens, second by 
Antony Donovan 
 
Corresponding Secretary Report was not given 
 
Publicity Report was given by Dave Estey 
 
Sponsorship Report was given by Terry Murphy IV. No changes to sponsorships. 
 
Autocross Report was given by Dave Estey. There were 52 registered drivers for the July 8th event. 
 
Hill Climb Report was given by Drew Young. Jeff Berrett will be Chairman for the September hill 
climb. Voting for shortening and lengthening of the Mt. Ascutney course will take place at the August 
meeting. There are 59 registered drivers for the September Mt. Ascutney hill climb. Someone needs to get 
a hold of Bill Bennert for FCC License regulations changing in 2013. 
 
Old Business 
 
More discussion was had about NHMS Motorsports Museum Membership. Terry read an e-mail 
from Paul Giblin; Paul met with Dick Berggren about what options we had for contributions 
towards the museum. Paul asked if SCCNH could have an exhibit in the museum in exchange for 
a donation of at least $1,000 where the Club could display its annual trophies, information and 
more. Dick thought it would be a perfect addition to the museum. 
 



 
New Business 
 
The location for the next month’s meeting will be held at Ray Boisonneau garage. Ray has a 
large collection of race cars. No alcohol or coolers will be allowed inside the garage. Motion to 
accept made by Drew Young, second by Dave Estey 
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Terry Murphy IV at 7:52pm. Motion to accept made by John Stevens, 
second by Dave Estey 
 
Next meeting will be held on Friday, August 10, 2012 at 7:00pm at the vintage race shop of Ray 
Boisonneau. Ray's shop is located on the Concord Heights at 70 Pembroke Road, Concord NH 
 
 
 
 
 


